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POLICY AND PROJECT ADVISORY 
BOARD 

 
Meeting held on Tuesday, 24th September, 2024 at the Council Offices, 
Farnborough at 7.00 pm. 
 
Voting Members 

Cllr M.J. Roberts (Chairman) 
  

Cllr A.H. Gani 
Cllr Lisa Greenway 
Cllr Steve Harden 
Cllr Rhian Jones 

Cllr Halleh Koohestani 
Cllr S.J. Masterson 
Cllr T.W. Mitchell 

 
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of the Vice-Chairman (Cllr Julie 
Hall) and Cllrs Sue Carter and Ivan Whitmee. 
 
Cllrs Thomas Day and C.P. Grattan attended the meeting as Standing Deputies. 
 

10. MINUTES 
 
The minutes of the meeting held on 23rd July, 2024 were agreed as a correct record. 
 

11. APPOINTMENTS 
 
The Committee NOTED the appointment of Cllr S.J. Masterson as a member of the 
Board in place of Cllr Peace Essien Igodifo for the remainder of the 2024/25 
Municipal Year. 
 

12. YOUNG PEOPLES' PLAN 
 
The Chairman welcomed Ms Emma Lamb and Ms Lynette Lawson-Tyers from the 
Council’s Community and Partnerships team, who introduced the Council’s Young 
People’s Plan. Also present was Cllr Sophie Porter, Community & Residents 
Portfolio Holder, who had been invited to attend for this item. 
 
The Board was advised that the Young People’s Plan outlined a proposed approach 
for the Council to coordinate and improve opportunities for children and young 
people and support them to live a happy and rewarding life. Report No. ACE2410 
had been attached to the agenda and this set out the process by which the Young 
People’s Plan had been prepared. The draft Young People’s Plan was attached to 
the Report as an appendix. It was explained that the Plan was based on three 
objectives: 
 

 Realising aspirations through opportunities and education 
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 Supporting young people by creating safe environments 
 

 Fostering meaningful communication and engagement 
 

The Plan identified a range of projects and activities, some of which were specifically 
targeted at disadvantaged young people or those from deprived areas. It had been 
developed following the Board’s meeting on 23rd July, 2024, when Members took 
part in a workshop to discuss and inform the future Plan. 
 
Ms Lamb explained that the Plan was considered to be ambitious but realistic and 
mindful of the resources available. It was felt that the Plan demonstrated that there 
was already a lot going on within the Borough. 
 
In considering the Report and draft Young People’s Plan, Members made the 
following comments and observations: 

 

 Important that we map current provision / providers to ensure that any gaps 
are filled 
 

 Essential that we engage when the schools are closed as this gives a better 
outlook of real position at these times 
 

 Plan should make reference to healthy lifestyles / choices 
 

 More detail needed on the ‘how’ aspect of the objectives – currently at 
strategic level 
 

 Confirmed definition of young person – up to age 25 
 

 Important to look at age ranges when identifying current provision – might 
show gaps at certain age groups 
 

 Must ensure that ‘struggling’ schools included 
 

 How to engage with asylum seekers? Should be included in scope of Plan 
 

 Would be interesting to understand partners’ future plans so that Council 
might support and not duplicate 
 

 It was discussed whether Council could set up a grants scheme – agreed that 
funds not available to provide grants directly but Council would be keen to 
support in other ways. There were many funding opportunities available from 
other bodies and Step-by Step was a good example of an organisation 
accessing such funds 
 

 Some Members keen to assist with mock interviews with young people – also 
suggested that external companies might assist with this 
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 Rushmoor Youth Influence – good example of direct intervention by Council 
and credit to Cllr Sue Carter who had founded this body 
 

 Confirmed that scope of school collaboration would include all schools, 
including Rowhill School in Aldershot 
 

 Confirmed that apprenticeships very much part of the approach and that the 
Council had offered apprenticeships to many local young people 
 

 Good to target LGBTQ+ and neuro-diversity 
 

 Work required to measure whether Plan was having a positive effect – what 
performance measures? 
 

Ms Lamb encouraged Members to provide any further comments or questions by 
email. It was confirmed that the Board would be kept informed of future progress. 
 
The Board ENDORSED the Plan and associated approach to supporting all young 
people, with a concerted effort to reach young people who experienced 
disadvantage. Further, the Board expressed support that further consultation be 
carried out with Rushmoor Youth Influence and partners prior to seeking Cabinet 
approval of the Plan. 

 
The Chairman thanked Ms Emma Lamb and Ms Lynette Lawson-Tyers for their 
contributions to the meeting. 
 

13. WORK PLAN 
 
The Board noted the current Work Plan. 
 
It was agreed that the agenda for the November Board meeting would be  discussed 
at the next Progress Group meeting on 22nd October, 2024. 
 
The meeting closed at 7.53 pm. 
 
 
  

CLLR M.J. ROBERTS (CHAIRMAN) 
 
 
 
 
 

------------ 


